
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Hon Kevin Andrews MP  
Chair  
Human Rights Sub-Committee 
Joint Standing Committee on Foreign Affairs, Defence and Trade 
PO Box 6021 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
 

17 July 2020 

Dear Chair 

The Australian Council for International Development (ACFID) commends the decision of the Human 

Rights Sub-Committee of the Joint Standing Committee on Foreign Affairs, Defence and Trade (JSCFADT) 

to conduct a parliamentary inquiry into the human rights of women and girls in the Pacific.  

This is an issue on which the Australian Government and its development partners across the region 

have a proud record, built over decades. But — as the COVID-19 pandemic is showing — far too many 

Pacific women and girls continue to face threats to their day-to-day safety and dignity, as well as 

significant political, economic and social barriers to realising their full potential. There is clearly much 

more work to be done in collaboration with our Pacific partners. 

To assist the Committee’s deliberations, we direct your attention to ACFID’s February 2020 submission 

to the Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade’s (DFAT) Development Policy Review, which remains 

paused in light of the ongoing COVID-19 response.1 This submission highlights the importance of gender 

equality as foundational to fostering safety, prosperity and more democratic states as a core element of 

Australia’s development cooperation program.  

In terms of the Pacific, our submission recommends that DFAT builds on the success of the $320 million, 

10-year Pacific Women Shaping Pacific Development (“Pacific Women”) as the program draws to a close 

in 2022: 

Pacific Women has been a significant and valuable investment by Australia towards gender 

equality in the Pacific region, however just 15% of Pacific Women funds went directly to Pacific 

NGOs and regional organisations. 

 
1 Available here: https://acfid.asn.au/sites/site.acfid/files/resource document/ACFID%20Main%20Submission.pdf  
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